Graduate Council Minutes 
June 5, 2009

Members Present:  Thomas Eaves (Chair), Ruth Caillouet, David Messer, Brigitte Byrd, Sandy Weinberg, Louis Jourdan, Michael Deis, Katie Willock

Member Not Present:  Nathan Borchelt, Wendy Burns-Ardolino, Susan Duley, Jennell Charles, Shakil Aktar

Meeting called to order by Dr. Eaves at 1:05 p.m.


Minutes of the May 1, 2009 Graduate Council meeting were reviewed.  A motion to approve was made by Dr. Deis and seconded by Dr. Katie Willock, and approved by the Council  

Announcements
The Board of Regents will be meeting on Tuesday, June 8, 2009 and the following degree programs will be on the agenda:  Fayetteville BBA, Rockdale MBA, Master of Archives, and RN-MSN.  

The members of the Graduate Council are asked to join the Deans to meet the MHA graduate director candidates.  Itineraries for these candidates were distributed at the meeting.  

Informal Discussion:
GMAT waivers for Peachtree City MBA degree candidates:
Dr. Deis indicated that the School of Business wanted applicants for the MBA degree program at Peachtree City to possibly be eligible for GMAT waivers and for the applicants at the forthcoming Rockdale MBA to also be eligible for such a waiver.  Dr. Deis stated that the School of Business has been telling applicants that the GMAT waiver is available, but that it is not guaranteed.  Dr. Eaves indicated that schools and colleges cannot be less stringent, but can be more stringent than the School of Graduate Studies in admission requirements.  He also indicated that we cannot have totally different admission conditions for the same degree just because the degrees were offered at different locations.  Dr. Eaves, at the request of Dr. Chacko, had conversations with Dr. Middleton about changes in the Fayette External Degree program last Fall.  The conditions and process for those changes were communicated to Dr. Chacko.  Should the School of Business wish to pursue a separate program in terms of admissions and curriculum, the Graduate Council will be pleased to receive and consider them and on Council approval, make that request to the System Academic Programs Office.

Dr. Dies indicated that University of West Georgia had lower admission requirements than Clayton State and that perhaps we might want to lower our standards.  Dr. Eaves explained that the requirements for admission were established by the Graduate Council at the formation of the School of Graduate Studies.  The Graduate Council was aware of requirements at other System institutions and determined that the standards established for Clayton State were appropriate for CSU.  The Council has previously discussed changes and has previously determined to maintain our current position.  It would be appropriate to study our requirements after we have a number of graduates across all degree programs.  

Ruth Calliouet indicated that she is working on expanding the MAT-English curriculum to accommodate students who want the degree but do not want to pursue secondary certification.  Dr. Borchelt is working on a similar opportunity for MAT-Math majors.

Transfer of Credit:
Dr. Eaves reminded Council members that transfer credit is not automatically granted to graduate students.  There seems to be some communication lapse as students are asking for appeals but the School of Graduate Studies has not yet received a formal transfer of credit request form.   Program coordinators were asked to remind faculty to please not communicate that transfer was somewhat automatic.

There will be no Graduate Council meeting in July unless there are emergency agenda items.  Meetings will resume in August.  

The Graduate Open Houses will be on June 9, 2009 in room 101 of Continuing Education building.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted by Elizabeth Taylor
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